
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	Via fax: 011 571 342 0592/ 337 5890

Sr. Presidente Alvaro Uribe Velez

Presidente de la República
	Via fax: 011 571 222 1874

Dr. Jorge Alberto Uribe

Ministerio de Defensa Nacional

	Via fax: 011 571 570 2022/ 2000

Dr. Luis Camilo Osorio

Fiscal General de la Nación
	Via fax: 011 571 342 9723

Dr. Edgardo José Maya Villazón

Procuraduría General de la Nación


August 15, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are appalled that more than one plea should be needed to halt the genocide of the indigenous peoples of Sierra Nevada de Santa Maria, especially the Kankuamo people.

In December 2003 we protested the collaboration between Colombian military and paramilitary groups—citing the paramilitary roadblock set up 5 minutes away from the La Popa military base and the killing of 82 more Kankuamo after the Ombudsman’s Resolution No.024 dated Sept. 18, 2002.  Furthermore, after the intervention of the Inter-American Human Rights Commission in September 2003, another 8 members of the tribe were killed.

Since then the criminal actions against indigenous peoples, especially Wiwas, Wayúu and Kankuamo, have continued despite the paramilitary declaration of a truce.  On August 3, 2004, Fredy Arias Arias, the leader of the human rights program for the Kankuamo Indigenous Organization (OIK) was assassinated while riding his bicycle.

We note that the killing and forced deportation of the Kankuamo people is in the interest of transnational corporations and the private investment of wealthy families who want to develop mega-projects in the region.

Therefore, we urge you that:

· President Uribe condemn the murder of Fredy Arias Arias as well as all the atrocities committed against indigenous peoples by the AUC or any other armed group;

· The Verification Commission of the OAS condition its support of negotiations on the paramilitaries’ promise to stop their crimes against the people and leaders of indigenous groups;

· International human rights, civil society and other non-governmental organizations and friends of the indigenous movement reject and condemn genocidal actions against indigenous people.
Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

cc:
Michael Beaulieu, Coordinator of OAS Project in Colombia~ fax: 1-202-458-6250


Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno~ fax: 1 202 232 8643


Ambassador William B. Wood~ fax: 011-571-315-2197


National Indigenous Organization, ONIC~ via US mail


Charles Barclay, Desk Officer for Colombia~ fax: 1-202-647-2628
2004/08/04 Kankuamo

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTF














